
Advertisement for Bid 

Sealed bids will be received by the Board of Commissioners of the Rob Roy Drainage District 

No. 2 until 5:00 p.m. local time on October 9, 2012 for the Reynolds East District Tile 

Rehabilitation Phase 1 Project.  Bids will be received at the offices of the Sugar Grove 

Township Assessor, at the Sugar Grove Township Hall, 54 Snow Street, Sugar Grove, Illinois, 

60554.  The bids will be read out loud prior to the Rob Roy Drainage District No. 2 regularly 

scheduled board meeting at 5:30 pm on Tuesday, October 9, 2012.  

A pre-bid meeting for this project will be held on Wednesday, September 26, 2012 at the Sugar 

Grove Township Hall at 1:00 p.m. 

The proposed improvement consists of the installation of twenty (20)-four foot diameter catch 

basins, with one foot sumps, on the existing Reynolds East branch of the District’s tile system, 

located through agricultural fields north of Jericho Road and east of Illinois Route 47.  Also 

included will be the replacement and repair of small sections of existing tile and the repair of tile 

blowouts discovered in the field at the time of construction.   

The plans, specifications and bid forms are available for download on or after September 19, 

2012, at no cost, in Adobe .pdf file form, on the website of the Sugar Grove Township 

Assessor’s office.  Anyone who will submit a bid must supply an e-mail address by emailing 

rrdd2clerk@gmail.com.    

All proposals must be accompanied by a bid bond, certified or cashier’s check, or a bank draft in 

an amount equal to at least 5% of the bid, payable without condition, to the Rob Roy Drainage 

District No. 2, which sum shall be forfeited in case the successful bidder fails to enter into a 

binding contract or provide a properly executed contract surety bond within ten days after the 

date the contract is awarded by the Board of Commissioners.   

The successful bidder shall be required to furnish a satisfactory contract bond to the Rob Roy 

Drainage District No 2 by a surety company authorized to do business in the State of Illinois, 

covering the full amount of the contract.  The successful bidder shall pay prevailing wage 

and shall provide certified payrolls to the Rob Roy Drainage District No. 2 for the 

duration of the project. 

The bidder shall submit, if requested by the Engineer (Wills Burke Kelsey Associates, Ltd.), a 

list of qualified references for projects of similar size and scope of this project.  Proposals 

withdrawn may not be resubmitted at the same letting.  Each bidder shall satisfy the Rob Roy 

Drainage District No. 2 as to their ability, financially or otherwise, to carry out the work.  The 

right is reserved to reject any or all bids, or to waive technicalities at any informality in any bid.   

Questions regarding this bid package must be directed to John Wills, of Wills Burke Kelsey 

Associates, by e-mail prior to the prebid meeting at  jwills@wbkengineering.com. 

 
Michael J. Fagel, President 
Board of Commissioners Rob Roy Drainage District No. 2 
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